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July 21, 2016 
 
Mr. Randy Ewell, GM/CEO 
Mt. Wheeler Power 
PO Box 151000 
Ely, NV 89315 
 
Re:  In the Matter of Mt. Wheeler Power, Inc.’s Tariff Revisions, Docket No. 16-031-T02 
 
Dear Mr. Ewell: 
 
 The Commission reviewed the July 5, 2016 filing by Mt. Wheeler Power, Inc. (Mt. Wheeler) 
consisting of revised tariff sheets for its Large General Service-Net Metering (LGS-NM) and Net 
Metering Service (NM) rate codes. The revised tariff sheets have effective dates of August 1, 2016. The 
revisions to both rate schedules consist of increasing the Excess Energy Charge for net metering 
customers from $0.03 to $0.033 per kilowatt-hour and administrative changes. The Commission also 
reviewed the action request response of the Division of Public Utilities (Division) filed on July 14, 2016. 
 
 The Division recommends the Commission acknowledge the changes to Mt. Wheeler’s tariff. The 
Division confirms the changes to the excess energy credit for net metered customers and represents that 
currently there are no Mt. Wheeler customers in Utah on either the LGS-NM or NM rate codes.  
 
 Based on the Commission’s review of the filing, the Division’s comments, and the absence of 
Utah customers on the LGS-NM and NM rate codes, the Commission acknowledges Mt. Wheeler’s tariff 
changes as filed.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
DW#287167 


